
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

November 16, 2019 

Maple Valley King County Library, 21844 SE 248th St, Maple Valley, Washington 

 

1:10—Meeting was called to order by Randy Ling (President) welcoming all attending to the 

meeting—there were 14 club members present.  

 

1:12—General Discussion—Randy Ling reported that the current membership stands at 59 

comprised of 53 open members, 4 youth, and 2 non-flying. Randy reported for the treasurer that 

the club has an operational bank balance of $1075.16 in checking and $1236.42 in savings.  

 

 

1:20—Elections, Randy opened the floor for the nomination of additional new club officers for 

2020 voting, no further nominations were put forward by motion the nominations were closed. 

Elections were held by voice vote with the election of Randy Ling President, Dave Rhodes Vice 

President, and Peter McCowin Secretary. Appointed positions remain the same with, Steve Black 

Communications, Steve Ashmore Field Maintenance and Safety, Dick Weaver Float Fly 

Coordinator. 

 

1:25—Steve Ashmore and Randy Ling reviewed the Museum of Flight Club event with aircraft 

display set-up beginning at 9:30 am Saturday morning November 23. 

 

1:30—New Business, Randy proposed and it was agreed that rather than a Christmas end of year 

party that a New Year’s Day fly-in and get together will be held at Marlow Anderson Field. The 

club will be providing coffee and cookies.  

Randy proposed the club purchase an ADA compliant Porta Potty rather than continue to lease 

the present unit at the field providing both a savings to the club and regular scheduled service 

from a vendor. A motion to purchase the unit passed. 

 

1:40—General information—Randy Ling reported that in the future FAA will require pilots to 

complete and pass an online test of rules and regulations related to piloting UAV aircraft. 

The exact specifics of the test are unknown at this time. Additionally, Randy noted that the FAA 

registration number needs to be visible on the outside of all RC aircraft.  

Randy reported that the current field use agreement expires in July of 2021. 

 

Randy reviewed the club future Le Barons Cup 2020 event to be held at the August 2020 club 

meeting and the aircraft configuration building choices, in addition several specific design 

configuration errors or changes on the plans were discussed. For specific information complete 

details are covered on the club web site. 

 

1:50—Safety Reminder—Randy reviewed high speed aircraft pass restriction’s at Marlow 

Anderson RC Air Field—in general high-speed passes must be flown east of the runway 

centerline. 

 

2:00—Meeting was adjourned 


